
 

Capel-Le-Ferne Primary School 
NEWSLETTER: Friday 22nd March 2024 

 

‘Learning today for life tomorrow’ 
  

 

RESPECT INDEPENDENCE CONFIDENCE CREATIVITY 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
 Another week and more trips! The week started with Year 3 visiting Samphire Hoe and collecting 
different types of soil and rock samples as well as spending time enjoying the outdoors as well as Year 
6 going to Three Hills to take part in different Junior Citizen type activities. We also enjoyed the Year 
4 class assembly. We now look towards the end of term and a change of venue for our Easter 
celebration. Apologies for this change but the times remain the same and we are excited to welcome 
parents to the school for this. I also wanted to thank parents for the feedback on homework. We 
have now finalised the policy with the governors and will be sharing the approach with parents after 
Easter. The new approach will then be in place from the second week back. Further information to 
come on this.  
Have an enjoyable weekend.  

  
Anthony Richards,  
Headteacher   

 
Reception: Honeybees 
Roo- Fantastic progress 
with his reading and 
writing. 
Lloyd- Lovely writing in his 
Easter card. 
 
Year 1: Turtles 
Sophie – for great verbal 
retelling of our trip to 
Wildwood.  
Harry – for great 
understanding of volume 
in maths.  
 
Year 2: Parrots 
Esmae- An excellent and 
descriptive recount of a 
trip. 
Evan- Wonderful effort 
reading at school and at 
home. 
 
Year 3: Dolphins 
Mayah and Billy-George- 
for their understanding of 
mass and capacity 
 
Year 4: Leopards 
Stanley- For amazing 
additional research and 
work on the Anglo-Saxons. 
Archie-For fantastic 
progress in reading. 
 
Year 5: Rhinos 
London – Excellent work 
interpreting line graphs  
Jake R – Excellent work 
making changes to a 
sonnet. 
Year 6: Tigers 
Albie and Harry – f or 
excellent effort and 
progress in Maths 

EASTER SERVICE - CHANGE OF VENUE 
Our Easter Service will now be held in school rather than St Radigund’s Church. Timings will remain 
the same- 
Date- Wednesday 27th March 
Reception class, Years 1, 2 and 5 will be at 10.00am.Years 3, 4 and 6 will be at 11.00 am. The children 
in each class will show off something small that they have been working on in class. All Parents/Carers 
are invited to attend. 

MEASLES 
There has been a rise in cases of measles in certain parts of the UK. Please see the below link for 
information and any symptoms to look out for- 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles/ 
 

PFA EASTER EGG HUNT 
Our PFA have organised an Easter Egg Hunt for all children on the last day of term. This will take place 
in the afternoon in school time. A nice end to the term for all the children! Thank you to the PFA for 
organising. 
 
 
 
 

TERM DATES FOR NEXT ACADEMIC YEAR 
Please see attached at the end of this Newsletter, our planned term dates for next academic year. We 
hope having these dates in advance will help families plan for next year. 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles/


Dates for your diary: 
Wednesday 27th March- Easter Service 
Thursday 28th March- PFA Easter Egg hunt and last day of term 
Friday 29th March- Friday 12th April- EASTER HOLIDAYS 
Monday 15th April- First day of term 5 
Friday 26th April- Year 3 Class Assembly at 9.00am in the school hall 
Friday 10th May- Year 1 Class Assembly at 9.00am in the school hall 
Thursday 23rd May- Last day of term 
Friday 24th May- INSET DAY 
Monday 3rd June- First day of term 6 

 
 

Honours List: Celebrating children who have shown our school values this week 

Honeybees Turtles Parrots Dolphins Leopards Rhinos Tigers 

Gabriel 
Grace 

 All of Turtles 
for great 

behaviour on 
our class trip. 

Tobiah  
Henry 

Mawgan 
William 

All of Leopards 
class for 

confidence in 
their class 
assembly 

Betsy-Louise 
Charlie C 

Poppy 
Annie 
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